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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Further to our notice issued on 4 March 2025, we wish to update you on the work to remediate 
in-ground asbestos at Lugarno Public School. 

A Remediation Action Plan (RAP) for the affected area has been developed by an independent 
hygienist. Due to the scope of work and excavation required, remediation will need to be 
undertaken outside of school hours to avoid any interruption to school operations.  

We are currently working with consultants and subject matter experts to develop a program 
for the remediation. This also involves engaging qualified contractors to complete the work.   

We anticipate that works will be undertaken during the Winter School Holidays and the area 
will be reopened and ready for use during Term 3. 

The area will remain inaccessible until the remediation has been finished and a clearance 
certificate has been issued. 

We will keep the community updated as this work progresses. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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